October 1, 2015

Camryn Finley
209 Kenzie
Myrtle Beach, SC 29588

Camrynf23{@gmail.com
843-742-1837

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

As a voting resident of South Carolina, I take pride in knowing that our young adults are at their
best in the c¢lassroom. I am already aware that many of the school districts in South Carolina have tablets
such as IPads, Dell Venues, and things of that nature. And I am also aware that some districts are not
privileged enough to be given these classroom tools. I feel that laptops should be a necessary learning
tool for high school students, and should be mandatory in South Carolina. There are currently 495 high
schools in South Carolina, and the average price of a quality laptop is $500. Which is cheaper than the
devices we are currently using. There are ways we can fund this and make it a reasonable goal for the
students of South Carolina. I think in the future, it will have a major impact on how the students of South
Carolina learn, and improve the overall ability of the students. I hope you will consider this bill, and
think of the impact it will have on the future leaders America.

Best regards,

Camu i Suntausd

Camryn Finley



